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Meeting -    August 10, 2014 The meeting was attended by 27 members and 6 guests.  

The 50/50 drawing, whose proceeds are used for chapter 

education, was won by Greg Gould who donated his 

winnings to the chapter. 

Program: Larry Boucher used a kitchen parlor clock to illustrate and 

discuss strip pallet and suspension spring alignment and 

adjustment and how to adjust the crutch loop and close the 

hole in the saddle.  A beat amplifier was used to allow 

members to hear correct and incorrect clock beats and to 

demonstrate its use to set the movement “in beat.” 

Joe Loar explained the aging of new replacement parts, such 

as mounting screws and taper pins, to preserve the old look 

of a clock movement. 

Show and Tell: Digger Odell brought in a movement holder that he made 

from steel, rather than (the usual) brass, two examples (one 

small, one large) of an Ansonia Barge Novelty Clock, and 

an Ansonia Marbleite No. 3. 

Darrell Carr also brought in an example of an Ansonia 

marbleite clock.  Marbleite clocks are rather rare and to 

have two sitting side by side without any advance planning 

was a very rare event! 

Gene Grimes shared an interesting Eureka clock, 

appropriately purchased from the regional in Eureka 

Springs, that runs on 1 ½ volts of battery power, and which, 

Gene was delighted to learn, is quite valuable. 

Florent Wagner brought in a beautiful Austrian automaton 

clock. 

Bob Hensley brought in his incredible collection of 
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postcards featuring watches. 

Chapter Contest: Click here to enter text. 

Tip for Growing Your Chapter: Click here to enter text. 

In the News: Larry Boucher was in The Kansas City Star newspaper for 

his tireless efforts over the last several years to bring to 

fruition the restoration of a tower clock (Seth Thomas #16) 

in the historic Cass County courthouse in Harrisonville, 

Missouri.  The clock was installed in 1909 thanks to the 

Harrisonville Tower Clock Club, a group of women who 

raised money from the citizenry.  The movement will be 

shipped to New York for restoration.  A celebration of its 

reinstallation and return to life will be summer 2015.  We 

profusely thank Larry for his passion and commitment to 

restoring our horological history – and for the tour up the 

tower to see the movement and the bell that will soon toll 

the hours across the town! 

Public Project: Click here to enter text. 

Crafts Competition, Clock Restoration: Click here to enter text. 

Regional Report: Gilbert clocks will be featured at our next regional.  We are 

pleased that Steve Humphrey, NAWCC Executive Director, 

will be our National Board Representative. 

Upcoming Classes: Click here to enter text. 

Upcoming Events: Our December meeting will be a holiday gathering on 7 

December in the home of a chapter member. 

Thank You: Click here to enter text. 

In Memory of: Click here to enter text. 

Photo No. 1: 

 

Larry Boucher, at the ceremony 31 July 

2014 for the restoration of the tower 

clock movement in the historic Cass 

County Courthouse in Harrisonville, 

Missouri. 
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